Criminal Justice Inspection
Northern lreland
a better justice system for all

Freedom of Information Officer

Criminal justice Inspection Northern Ireland
6th Floor, 14 Great Victoria Street

Belfast BT2 7BA

16 May 2012

QOur reference FO1080512/023

RE: Request for information regarding the non-inspection of the Belfast
International Airport Police.

Thank you for your recent Freedom of Information request submitted via email to Criminal
Justice Inspection Northern Ireland which we received on 08 May 2012 in accordance with
the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

Our understanding of the information requested is as follows:

¢ Information held by CJINI as to why an inspection of Belfast International Airport
police scheduted in CJI’s Corporate Plans 2004 -05; 2005-06 and in the CJI Business
plan for 2004-05 did not take place or was postponed.

s Information held by CJINI as to why an inspection of Belfast International Airport
police scheduled in CJI's Business plan of 2008-09 did not take place or was
postponed.

In answer to your request for information, | can confirm that CJINI does not hold any
information with regard to the reasons for not undertaking the scheduled inspections of
Belfast International Airport Police.




I and the Inspector allocated to deal with these inspections remembers the discussions that
led to their cancellation and | would be happy to set these out for you if you wish.
However, | stress that any such account would be on the basis of recall and would not be
regarded as information under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

Please indicate whether you wish me to provide you with the recalled accounts of the
inspection team with regard to your request.

Should the information contained in this letter not satisfy your request for information, you
should contact in the first instance CJI's Freedom of Inforimation Officer. Their address is
Freedom of Information Officer, Criminal Justice Inspection Northern Ireland, 6™ Floor, 14
Great Victoria Street, Belfast, BT2 7BA or email info@cjini.org.

Yours sincerely

Brendan McGuigan
Chief Executive
Criminal Justice Inspection Northern Ireland




